CITY OF CONCORD

New Hampshire’s Main Street™
City Manager’s Office

Thomas J. Aspell, Jr.
Ciiy Manager

REPORT TO MAYOR AND THE CITY COUNCIL

DATE: May 31, 2023

FROM: Thomas J. Aspell, Jr., City Manager
SUBJECT: Citizen Comments
Recommendation:

Recommend City Council accept this report.

Background:

Attached for your information are citizen comments received during the past month.

/ss

Attachments
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From: Andersch, John <JAndersch@Concordnh.Gov>
Sent: Wednesday, May 10, 2023 9:49 AM

To: Gill, David <DGill@ConcordNH.gov>; Wheeler, lustin <JWheeler@ConcordNH.gov>; Bryant, Laura
<LBryant@ConcordNH.gov>; Lapointe, Lou <LLapointe@ConcordNH.gov>
Subject: FW: Memorial Field Rental

See below — good work Wheels!

lohn A

From: Shelby Cote <shetbyc@sonh.org>
Sent: Wednesday, May 10, 2023 9:35 AM

To: Andersch, John <JAndersch@Concordnh.Gov>; Special Olympics Accounting <sonh@driveninsights.com>
Subject: FW: Memorial Field Rental

Hi lohn,

The day was great and Justin was awesome! The space was perfect for our Central Area Games and we look forward to
being back again next year if you'il have us! @

Thanks!
Shelby

Shelby Cote
Vice President, Programs

Special Olympics New Hampshire
PO Box 3598
Concord, NH 03302
Mobile 603 933 1093
Fax 603 624 4911
Email ShelbyC@SOTll;Lorg_ "
tagram: @specialolympics_ '
Il?:cegook: S@;)e?:ial Olympics New Hampshire
Twitter: @SONewHampshire

Let me win, :
But if | cannot win,

let me be brave in the attempt.

tNympics

tivaaesie epacial Olympics Athlete Oath

Click here to report this email as spam.



From: Andersch, John <JAndersch@Cancordnh.Gov>
Sent: Wednesday, May 17, 2023 10:41 AM

To: Gill, David <DGill@ConcordNH.gov>; Bryant, Laura <LBryant@ConcordNH.gov>; Lapointe, Lou
<LLapointe @ConcordNH.gov>

Subject: FW: Campus Compact for New Hampshire, 6021005784
A compliment from yesterday’s White Park rental below.

John A

From: Aarron Dupuis <dupuis@compactnh.org>

Sent: Wednesday, May 17, 2023 10:00 AM

To: Andersch, John <JAndersch@Concordnh.Gov>

Subject: RE: Campus Compact for New Hampshire, 6021005784

Hi John!

Just wanted to say thank you! The event was incredibly successful and everyone loved being at White Park, it was
so clean and we had a great layout for the trucks and tables for folks to eat on.

Stay well!

Aarron R. Dupuis (he/him/his)

Director of Community Impact

Campus Compact for NH | NHCUC | NH GEAR UP Alliance
Ut Prosim (That | May Serve)

2 Pillsbury Street, Suite 302
Concord, NH 03301

P: 603-223-2302 x318

www.compactnh.org * www.nhcuc.org * www.nhgearupalliance.org
Educating Citizens. Building Communities.



----Original Message-----

Erom: Andrea Coleman <adcoleman@metrocast.net>
Sent: Tuesday, May 16, 2023 12:16 PM

To: Chisholm, John <JChisholm@ConcordNH.gov>
Subject: Mark Hebert

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

| must take the time to thank Mike Hebert for his concern and help. My husband is handicapped and we plan to attend
the Derryfield Concord Christian academy baseball game tomorrow at Centerpoint field. | needed help getting my
husband closer to the field and Mike Hebert was extremely cordial and helpful. He contacted Concord Christian
Academy, who then called me with help for tomorrow’s game. Many kudos to Mark Hebert who must be a very valuable
member of the Concord fire department. | hope you recognize and thank him from us... Jack and Andrea Coleman at
£03-2799864. He's a true public servant and we appreciate him ! Thank you.

Sent from my iPhone

=~



From: Farrn, fenry L Jr Msb USARKMY NG NHARNG (USA) <henry.Ltarrin.mil@army.mil>
Sent: Friday, May 5, 2023 8:53 AM

To: Dolloff, Christopher <CDolloff@ConcordNH.gov>

Subject: Thank You!

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe}

Captain,

| wanted to drop you a note to express my thankfulness and gratitude for the members of the
Manor Station. On 4 May 2023 around 1515 hours your team responded to my home where |
had a vein in my ankle rupture and bleeding pretty seriously.

The professionalism, humor, dedication was the best | have ever seen. As a retired Police Chief
and current active duty member with the NH Guard | often interact with emergency services
and your crew is amongst the best if not the best!

Not only did they provide the medical attention | needed, but they cleaned up the area | had
bled onto, brought in packages that had been delivered on the porch, offered to come back and
assist me and my wife if we needed it.

Absolutely Incredible team of Emergency Responders!!

Thank you again.

Henry L. Farrin Jr.

MSG, NHARNG

JFHQ-G4

Senior Logistics NCO

State Military Reservation
Building One, Area 288
Concord, NH 03301
603-227-1512 (office}
603-568-1080 (Cell)
henry.l.farrin.mil@army.mil




From: jim jones <willie890us@yahoo.com>
sent: Monday, May 8, 2023 5:21 PM

To: Major, James <)JMajor@ConcordNH.gov>
Subject: Employee Fred

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

Hello Mr. Major,

My wife and | live at 8 Steeple View in Penacook. For the past few weeks we have had our road rebuilt. Just
recently we found out that your field representative is Fred.
During the grading process | was home for those two days. The first day | was home | was
throwing some stuff out my third floor window into a dumpster on my property and Fred drove up and he introduced
himself in his own style.
After we went on for a while we laughed so hard and we felt that you should know how great it is to see someone that
thoroughly enjoys his job and with the utmost professionalism.
Fred is a great asset to the city and he has the knowledge that shows he can think on his feet and make the best
decisions in the interest of the people you alf take care of (us asshole taxpayers) lol.
Thank you for taking the time to read this and tell Fred never lose that sense of humor.

Sincerely,

Jim and Tammy Hynds
603-300-8845



(2 1]

Our brand new street. First coat in place. The water shutoff was replaced yesterday,too. They lifted
the bulbs and managed to miss the weigeila. They even offered to replant everything but Jan did
that herself, | don't know how well the bulbs will do but we appreciate the effort.

#earlymorning #paving ¥citystreets #excavation #flowers
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@ Althea Barton

Wow! Awesome work City of Concord, New Hampshire ! Going the extra mile.
Like Reply 3h
9 City of Concord, New Hampshire
Thank you for the note, Billl Concord General Services GMI Asphait LLC
Like Reply 24m

@ Write a reply... © O

@ Concord General Services
Thanks Bill! We enjoy serving our community and appreciate the gratitudet ¢

Ltike Reply 1m

Angelina Zulkic
Communications Coordinator



